Winnsboro, Louisiana
June 25, 2018
	The Franklin Parish School Board met for its regular scheduled agenda meeting on Monday June 25, 2018, at 5:00 p.m. in the Franklin Parish School Board conference room.
	Present for the meeting were Mrs. Dorothy Brown, Mr. Eddie Ray Bryan, Mr. Tim Eubanks and Mrs. Louise Johnson.
	Mr. Danny Davis, Mr. Ronnie Hatton and Mr. Richard Kelly were absent from the meeting.
	President Eddie Ray Bryan called the meeting to order Mrs. Dorothy Brown led in Prayer and President Bryan let in the Pledge of Allegiance.
	Mrs. Louise Johnson called the maintenance committee to order.  Dr. Johnson reported that most of our schools are waxing floors before schools start up.  Baskin, Crowville, Gilbert, FPHS and some at Fort Necessity Schools summer work is going good.   Gilbert School has same contractor as the High School.  The windows are being replaced in the gym at the High School.  The Baskin gym is almost complete with the new siding and they are started work on the cafeteria.  The biggest priority is doing the a/c in the gyms.  This involves replacing windows and putting duct work in the top of the gyms.  The Field House is almost completed.  The batting facility lacks the netting and flooring.  Our maintenance crew will put in the lighting.  Dr. Johnson reported that we are spending more money on the batting facility than expected.  Our insurance company appraised the batting facility at $900,000.  Our cost for this facility is just a fraction of that amount.  We have done a punch list for the Field House.  Once the Field House is complete we will have one of our agenda meetings in the classroom at the Field House.  We will need to bid out the fence at the football stadium.  Somethings cannot be done during the school year.  All the contractors know this and they have a date that each project needs to be completed.  If project is not complete by that ending date the contractor must pay us for each day they go over the project.  Dr. Johnson reported that overall he is pleased with all the work being done.  We have left WES and Fort Schools to complete.  These schools will be done next summer.  The batting facility is for baseball and softball teams to use.  After all these projects are complete the key to keeping things nice is maintenance.  Dr. Johnson said that if money holds out we may do the track at the high school.  He said that every penny on the first phase of renovations was for renovation to the inside of the school buildings.  Mr. Eubanks stated that Baskin School has not gotten any inmates this summer.  Dr. Johnson said the janitor is responsible for picking up the inmates.  Mrs. Boquet stated that the janitor gets mileage for picking up the inmates and lunch for the janitor and inmates.  Mrs. Johnson closed the maintenance committee meeting.
	Mrs. Dorothy Brown called the finance committee meeting to order.  Mrs. Boquet reported to Board Members concerning the 13th check.  She gave Board Members handout on the amount of collections and the payout on the 13th check.  This check was down slightly from last year but the sales tax collections were down.  Teacher’s retirement comes out of this check.  Mrs. Boquet said she has a couple of items on the agenda that she is removing until the August meeting.  She did report to the Board that she is taking quotes on different audit firms to do the School Board Audit.  Mrs. Brown adjourned the finance committee meeting.
	President Bryan went through each item on the agenda and each was discussed thoroughly before being placed on agenda for approval.  Dr. Johnson reported to the Board on the different change orders.  President Bryan reported that one item on the agenda Mr. Kelly asked to be placed on the agenda is removed until August when Mr. Kelly can be at meeting to discuss the graduation exercises policy.  Another item on the agenda that President Bryan had placed on the agenda (School Security) he was hoping more people would be at the agenda meeting to discuss this item.  He had spoken to the paper and this was posted at the school board office, but no one from the public showed up to discuss this item.  President Bryan said we were waiting for the State Legislature to come up with some laws.  President Bryan said all we can do is follow state law.  Dr. Johnson discussed the change orders to be approved.  Dr. Johnson reported that in the Board Members packet they have a list of the year to date personnel matters.  He is not expecting a big turn over in personnel for the new school year.  During President Bryan’s report he spoke about lights being used behind HGW Learning Center.  
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA
ORDINANCE # 2018-06-0012
	BE IT ORDAINED, that the Franklin Parish School Board approve the agenda for the June 4, 2018 regular meeting as listed.
Meeting Notice for JULY 2, 2018 regular meeting
FRANKLIN PARISH SCHOOL BOARD COMPLEX
7293 PRAIRIE ROAD, WINNSBORO, LA  71295
Board Room, 5:00 P.M
CALL TO ORDER:		President
INVOCATION:			Chaplain
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:	President
I.	Approval of Agenda for July 2, 2018 regular meeting.
II.	Approval of minutes from June 4 and 25, 2018 meetings.
III.	Recognition of Visitors
	A.	Agriculture Extension Office Speaker	
IV.	Business	
1. To consider and/or take action on Audit Firm.  (Boquet)
1. To consider and/or take action on Change Orders.  (Johnson)
1. To consider and/or take action on Policy Updates. (layover)  (Johnson)  
(BC-School Board mtg., DJA – Authorized Signatures, GBRIBA – Family & Medical Leave; JCAB – School Searches and JGC – Student Health Services)
1. To consider and/or take action on 2018 Fall Janitorial Supply Bid.  (Clark)
1. To consider and/or take action on awarding bids on surplus welders.  (Clark)
V.	Superintendent’s Report
VI.	President’s Report			
VII.	Adjourn
	MOTION:	Mrs. Dorothy Brown			SECOND:  Mr. Tim Eubanks
	YEAS:		Mrs. Dorothy Brown, Mr. Eddie Ray Bryan, Mr. Tim Eubanks and  
Mrs. Louise Johnson
	NAYS:		None
	ABSENT AND/OR NOT VOTING: Mr. Danny Davis, Mr. Ronnie Hatton and 
			Mr. Richard Kelly
	The motion was approved.
Dr. Lanny Johnson, Secretary-Treasurer				Mr. Eddie Ray Bryan, President
Franklin Parish School Board					Franklin Parish School Board
[bookmark: _GoBack]MOTION TO ADJOURN
ORDINANCE # 2018-06-0013
	BE IT ORDAINED, ETC., that there being no further business to discuss the agenda meeting is adjourned.
	MOTION:	Mrs. Louise Johnson			SECOND:  Mr. Tim Eubanks
	YEAS:		Mrs. Dorothy Brown, Mr. Eddie Ray Bryan, Mr. Tim Eubanks and  
Mrs. Louise Johnson
	NAYS:		None
	ABSENT AND/OR NOT VOTING: Mr. Danny Davis, Mr. Ronnie Hatton and 
			Mr. Richard Kelly
	The motion was approved.
Dr. Lanny Johnson, Secretary-Treasurer				Mr. Eddie Ray Bryan, President
Franklin Parish School Board					Franklin Parish School Board
